NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release

Date: August 5, 2019

From: Joshua Romero Community Relations Manager 541-693-2185, jromero @bendoregon.gov

Contact: Janet Hruby

Project Engineer, Streets & Operations Department

541-322-6336, jhruby@bendoregon.gov

City begins accepting applications for Neighborhood Street Safety Program

The City of Bend is now accepting project applications for the <u>Neighborhood Street Safety Program</u>. The new program is for small-scale residential street projects to address pedestrian and bicycle safety, safe routes to school, speeding, intersection control and crossings, and other residential street traffic safety related issues. The Bend City Council supported the program with \$800,000 in funding as part of its biennial budget-setting process.

Eligible streets include public streets owned and maintained by the City of Bend that are:

- Local, residential streets
 - Used by more than 400 vehicles per day (more than 11 cars in 15 minutes)
 - More than 3 blocks long (approximately 1800 feet),
- local street intersections with a collector or arterial street, or
- spot improvements on an arterial or collector fronted by residential lots.

Any Bend resident can submit an application online until Sept. 20, 2019.

Each project application received by the deadline will be reviewed and prioritized by the Neighborhood Association representing the neighborhood where the proposed project is located. The top two projects from each Neighborhood Association will then be prioritized citywide by the Neighborhood Leadership Alliance. These 26 prioritized projects will then go through City staff review, public support surveys and concept designs. Up to \$800,000 worth of projects can be approved. In May 2020, the Neighborhood Leadership Alliance will submit to the City a final prioritized project list for final approval. Project design and construction for the approved projects is expected to take place between June 2020 and October 2021.

For more information on the Neighborhood Street Safety Program, including a <u>Program Summary</u> and the <u>Neighborhood Street Safety Toolbox</u>, visit: www.bendoregon.gov/streetsafety.